

April 19, 2023

The Honorable Frank Lucas, Chairman The Honorable Zoe Lofgren, Ranking Member Committee on Science, Space, and Technology U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Lucas and Ranking Member Lofgren,

I am writing on behalf of Lynker to offer our strong support for H.R. 6093, the Weather Act Reauthorization Act of 2023. Building on the successes of the Weather Act of 2017, this legislation will continue to support our American weather enterprise through innovation and collaboration. Americans are better served when all members of the enterprise work together collaboratively toward the common goal of protecting lives and property.

Lynker is a U.S.-based company that delivers innovative solutions to support global environmental security and economic prosperity as a trusted partner to governments, communities, and industry. We are a premier science, engineering, and technology company supporting some of the nation's most important missions. Lynker is a proud partner of the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), supporting multiple mission critical roles in the arenas of meteorology, hydrology, fisheries science, coastal monitoring, and geospatial services.

I want to thank you, your Committee Members, and dedicated staff for your dedication to improving our weather forecasting and prediction skill. Your support enables federal agencies like NOAA to better partner with the private sector, academia, and state and local officials. Lynker looks forward to further action taken on this legislation and supports its passage.

Sincerely,

Scott Rayder President

Lynker